Shamrocks Rugby Union Club 2008 Annual Report





Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Club

2008 Annual General Meeting

Ocean Park

Sunday 16 November 2008 at 2pm

<u>AGENDA</u>

- 1 Attendance
- 2 Apologies
- 3 Minutes of 2007 Annual General Meeting
- 4 Business Arising
- 5 Presentation and Adoption of 2008 Annual Report
- 6 Presentation and Adoption of Audited 2008 Financial Report
- 7 Election of Officers for 2009
- 8 Setting of Club Fees for 2009
- 9 Supporters Clothing for 2009

Please note that nominations for all open committee positions must be submitted in writing to

the Hon Secretary (PO Box 65 Woonona 2517) no later than (7) days before the AGM.

Office Bearers 2008

Executive Committee

President Garth Doyle
Vice President (SNR) Scott McKellar
Vice President (JNR) Kieran Smith
Hon Secretary Pauline Judd
Hon Treasurer Mark Patterson
Club Captain Shane Geloven

Management Committee Members

Match day Chairperson Andrew Cracknell

Coaching and

Development Kevin Crick

Marketing and Promotions Grahame Tresidder

Scott McKellar

Assistant Secretary

Assistant Treasurer

Players Rep

Registrar

Canteen Manager

Mark Stone

Vaughan Judd

Vaughan Judd

Marilyn Saywell

Ground Person Andrew Cracknell
Social Organiser Gina Crick

Hon SolicitorTom EllicottHon AuditorEon Chapman

Senior Club Coaches and Managers

Club Coach Richard Thomson

Club Manager Kevin Crick

First Grade Coach Brendan Schoupp

Manager Marc Joy

Second Grade Coach Adam Potter
Assistant Coach Peter Murphy
Manager John Kampton

Third Grade Coach Brian Hutton
Assistant Coach Marc Joy
Manager Tom Ellicott

President's Report

Season 2008 has proved to be another successful year for the club both on and off the field. Although we did not win any premierships, our 1st Grade and 3rd Grade teams reached the final while our 2nd Grade team reached the major semi finals.

Many thanks to our coaches, Richard Thompson, Brendon Schoupp, Adam Potter, Peter Murphy, Brian Hutton, and Mark Joy and their support staff for their great effort during 2008.

Congratulations to Cameron Thompson for being the leading try scorer in the Illawarra competition, an outstanding effort when you consider that this lad was playing under 18's in 2007. Brendon Schoupp for the coach of the year as in 2007 and Roihani Whaanga the under 20's player of the year.

The Juniors had a successful season, winning under 11's, under 14's and under 18's for the third year in a row now and congratulations to Kieran Smith and these committee members for an outstanding year.

I would like to thank the Senior Committee for their tireless efforts in 2008. When you have a committee like the current one it makes my position as President that much easier. The club is in a very stable financial position.

Once again we managed to raise \$ 4000.00 for the Cancer Council through our Golf Day and Big Morning Tea and I hope the club will continue to support this research and one day we may be able to control and cure this dreaded disease.

As you can see it has been a successful year in many ways with the Illawarra and Newcastle and NSW Country V Northern Territory games and further improvements to the ground. But we must continue to seek the help of our supporters and sponsors to allow the club to continue to grow.

My term as president of the club for the last four years finishes at the AGM in November and I will not be standing again. During this period I have considered it an honor to be president of such a great club and have been fortunate to have a strong and willing committee. The decisions have been made in the interest of the club and not the individual. Thanks for all the help and I wish the new committee all the best for the future.

On behalf of myself and the Shamrocks Rugby Club I thank everyone for their help in 2008 and wish you and your loved ones a happy and holly Christmas for 2008.

Garth Doyle President

Junior's Report

Our Junior club had another successful season in 2008 fielding 8 teams from Under 8's to Under 18's.

We conducted modified competitions for U/8's and U/10's in which the emphasis is on participation where many of the basic skills are learned, the kids had a great year under the guidance of Andrew Cracknell (U/8) and Paul Ridgway (U/10) and displayed great skills and talents above their age.

We also contested premierships in Under 11's to Under 18's these teams were ably coached by Scott Lunney (U/11), Eon Chapman (U/12), Kieran Smith (14's White), David Wylie (14's Green), David Stalker (U/16) and Ron Davis (U18), all these former grade players, their managers and support staff did a great job with the players this season and are building the Shamrocks Club into the future.

If there was a club championship in the Illawarra District Junior Rugby Union, Shamrocks Junior Rugby Club would be Club Champions in 2008. Our Juniors were the benchmark this year with minor premierships U/18's, U/14's and U/11's, we also achieved 2nd place in the U/12's and U/16's competitions.

Shamrocks Juniors provided 4 of the 5 grand finalists in 2008, this is a great result for our club made even better given that this is the third season in a row that we have achieved this milestone. We brought home premierships in Under 11's, Under 14's and Under 18's.

Our top grade, Under 18's, has really shown the way in their competition winning this grade for the last three consecutive seasons, this is bearing fruit in our senior club with many juniors making the transition to and finding success in the senior grades.

On the representative front Shamrocks juniors represented in all Illawarra representative teams. Our Boys were well represented in Schools teams, NSW Country and NSW teams. Some notable rep players were:

Ben Robinson U/14 (NSW Country), Ricky Rojas U/16 (NSW, NSW Country), Jacob Woolley U/16 (NSW Country), Sam Latu U16 (NSW Combined All Schools), Cameron Bond U/16 (Australian Development Squad), Jayden Dallalano U18 (NSW Combined All Schools), Luke Rosa U18 (NSW Country), Tyson Frizell U17 (NSW, NSW Country, CHS First 15).

Shamrocks Junior's were represented at South Coast Schools in Secondary and Primary level by 14 players.

Our Under 18's team supplied 9 players to the Open South Coast School team and made the final of the State Championships for the first time, unfortunately going down to a strong Manly team.

We also had a large contingent of Under 13 's players make the trek across the ditch with the inaugural Under 13 Illawarra Tour to New Zealand which is to become an annual event. Shamrocks 13's (Under 14 White) supplied 10 players to this tour and came home undefeated. Our own Ron Davis was the coach of the touring squad. The Junior club was able to subsidise these players with the great fundraising efforts of Ron and in a small part myself, with the help of the Shared Giving Program conducted by BHP Billiton. Ron's dedication to our club and the kids is exemplary.

Shamrocks Juniors would not be the club it has developed into without the support of our Seniors and our Sponsors: Bulli Workers Club, Mountain View Meats, Bulli Fruit and Deli, NRE Mining and Leaf It To Me. Thank you to these great local businesses for providing a game of rugby for northern Illawarra kids, please support them.

Bringing down the curtain on season 2008 also sees my retirement from the Junior Club after 11 years of coaching and administration. In what was quite a challenging year, I would like to thank all the coaches and parents for their support especially the great committee of 2008. I would like to thank my good mate Sean Filan for introducing me to the Juniors all those years ago, plus all the great mates I've made along the way, I'd like to acknowledge and thank my friend/mentor/adopted Dad, Life Member Paddy Ryan for his support over many years and for strapping our top junior grade for the last four years.

On a personal note I would like to thank Clair, David, Liz and Lucy for their love and support during my time at the junior club. I will always be a friend of the Shamrocks Juniors and look forward to watching this great club continue to grow and go from strength to strength.



Yours in Rugby Kieran Smith Junior Chairperson

Senior Vice President and Fund Raising Report

Well another Shamrocks year has come and gone and we have much to be proud of with our club in what has been a great 2008 rugby year.

Our club administration has been strong with leadership from President Garth Doyle through the two vice presidents in Kieran Smith (juniors) and myself (seniors) and onto the membership. Our other executive portfolio's in Mark Pattison as Treasurer, Pauline Judd as Secretary and Shane Geloven as Club Captain have also performed extremely well in their areas in ensuring the club administration had the rigour to provide us the success we have seen both on and off the field. My thanks to all of these people for their support to me as Vice President and Acting President throughout 2008.

Some other areas worth a mention are our Coaching and Player sections of the club along with Sponsorship and fundraising management, and Club House, Ground Facility and Canteen management.

Coaching – my thanks to Kevin Crick as our Coaching and Development coordinator in what has been a very eventful year. We had a great team of coaches on paper at the start of the year and anticipated a great working relationship between them, only to see things untangle mid season that placed the club in great jeopardy. We then recovered with a revamped coaching outfit that took the club well into the finals series and to second place in the club championship. Throughout the year, Kevin provided great leadership in this area supporting the club executive with advice when crucial decisions needed to be made. Well done Kevin on a great year and thanks for your support. Also well done to all the coaching and management staff on a great season.

Players – My thanks to Shane Geloven as Club Captain and Mark Stone as Players Representative in the time they have given in representing the players to the administration of the club over the past year. At time's there was debate over direction of the club and the player's requirements and I admire the passion that Shane and Mark showed in these discussions. At times there has been some misalignment in this area and moving forward into 2009 I believe there are some communication areas on the running of the club that need to reach the players in a more effective manner.

Sponsorship and Fundraising – another great area for the club in 2008. The committee expertly led by Grahame Tresidder and also comprising Terry Nutt and myself and occasionally Phil Nicol, did a great job in raising much needed sponsorship and fundraising money for the club to allow it to operate at the business level that it does. Of particular note, the arrangement achieved with our Major Sponsor Illawarra ITeC, and the success of our sports luncheon and charity golf days were a great success. This is one area of the club in its management that does not need tampering with as we move forward. The approach and processes being used along with the mix of skills the different committee members provide are all ingredients that have led to the club's success in this area throughout 2008.

Ground and Facility Management – another very successful area in 2008 due to the efforts of four people in Andrew Cracknell, Kieran Smith, Barry Cavenough and Rowan Allnutt. Their no doubt will be others I have missed. Well done to all of you in ensuring our club house and ground facilities are without peer in the Illawarra Rugby Competition and Northern Suburbs area.

Canteen Management – very well managed again by Marilyn Saywell in 2008 that has raised a significant amount of the club's income stream throughout the year. The thing with Marilyn is that she makes it appear all so easy with everything under control but I can assure you there is a lot of work and planning going on behind the scenes to achieve the rigour that we see in the output in canteen operations on game days. Well done Marilyn – you are a great asset to this club.

In closing a couple of final thank you's.

To our outgoing President Garth Doyle, congratulations and well done on a great year in 2008 that caps four great years in you leading this great club. Enjoy retirement from Shamrocks administration and we look forward to your continued interest in the club as a valued member.

And last but by no means least, a huge thank you to my now wife Larissa. While not being on the committee and involved in the administration of the club, this lady has been my sounding board and support arm in my leadership of this club over the last 12 months. At times it was great to have an outside set of eyes and ears providing me with feedback on the great work we were doing as a club administration. Thank you very much as without you supporting me things would have been much harder to achieve.

To those outgoing members of the management committee, well done on a great tenure and be proud of the great work you have done for the Shamrocks club. To those incoming members, you are joining a great committee that is strong in leadership, and very disciplined with its business acumen, and I look forward to working with you in my second year in my term as senior vice president.

Scott McKellar Senior Vice President

Treasurers Report

A strong commitment from our sponsors and supporters, in combination with the continued on-field success of the Shamrocks in the 2008 season has ensured our club remains in a sound financial position.

Through the continued efforts of the sponsorship committee, sponsorship revenue remained strong. Of significant importance is that our sponsorship base has broadened significantly, thus reducing our exposure to risk.

Proceeds from fundraising activities, in particular Canteen Sales, Sportmans Lunch, and Golf Day again provided valuable income, this year supplemented by ARS and Illawarra representative fixtures. Shamrocks thanks all those who volunteered their time throughout the year to the club, be it in the canteen, fundraisers, maintaining the ground and clubhouse, or by supporting local business who support the Shamrocks.

It was pleasing to report our registered players and members again did their part in ensuring all due fees were paid, and in running the raffles to provide further income.

In all, this has permitted the club to meet the expenses of fielding three senior teams (and provision of equipment, services, medical supplies and treatments) and maintain and improve the Ocean Park facility for the benefit of all members and the broader community. With the DA in to council for further development of the ground, we will be looking to raise additional funds this year to finance this growth.

Whilst it is likely that 2009 will see growth in the region slow, it is comforting to know that we still have significant upside to our revenue streams. Unlocking the potential of the hall (hire) remains our single biggest prospect for income growth, along with proper utilization of the website to produce income and benefit members and sponsors alike.

Establishment of a sinking fund should be undertaken prior to the commencement of the 2009 season, so as to provide for future major maintenance of the Ocean Park facility.

Special Thanks

As in previous years, I would once again extend a very special Thank You to both Terry Nutt and Marilyn Saywell for their continued assistance throughout the year.

Honorary Treasurer Mark Patterson

Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Club INC Independent Audit Report to the Members

I have audited the attached statement of income and expenditure of the Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Club Inc for the period 1 October 2007 to 30 September 2008. The Committee is responsible for the preparation and presentation of the statement and the information contained therein. I have conducted an independent audit of this statement in order to express an opinion on the statement to the members.

My audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards to provide reasonable assurance as to whether the statement is free of material misstatement. My procedures included examination, on a test basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the statement. These procedures have been undertaken for form an opinion as to whether or not, in all material respects, the statement is presented fairly in accordance with applicable Australian Accounting Standards so as to present a view of the Club that is consistent with my understanding of its financial position and cash flows.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

Audit Opinion

It is not practicable for the club to establish accounting control over all sources of income prior to receipt by the club and accordingly it is not possible for my audit examination to include audit procedures to extend beyond the amounts of income recorded by the club.

In, my opinion, subject to the limitations imposed by the foregoing, the attached statement of income and expenditure presents fairly in accordance with the applicable Accounting Standards the financial position of the Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Club Inc as at 30 September 2008, and the cash flows for the period then ended.

Eon Chapman
Chartered Accountant

First Grade Report

Firstly I would like to thank the people that have helped me not only this year but over the last three years as first grade coach. To my lower grade coaches Adam Potter 2^{nd} grade, Brian Hutton and Marc Joy 3^{rd} grade, thank you for putting in all the hard work during the year and to Marc Joy for also being my first grade manager for the past three years.

To Barry Jones for his fantastic work as fitness coach and input on game days, as I am sure Barry can play an important role in the future of the club what ever role that may be.

To John Delaney, Hilly Corris and all the crew for getting the players ready for game day thank you.

A big thank you to Kevin Crick for the past couple of years as our Club Manager, truly some of the things Kevin does without you asking is unbelievable and without a doubt he has been one of our greatest assets in the way he works with the players and coaches.

From a coaching point of view we have in my opinion the best Club Coach in the competition in Richard Thompson. I can not thank Richard enough for what I have learnt of him about coaching and man managing players through his experience and I am a better coach because of my experience with Richard.

The 2008 season was one of ups and downs, going through the first round undefeated along with a terrible injury toll through out the club, and dropping a few games heading to the semis. But as we have done over the last few seasons the players responded and regrouped well as a unit, going to within one game of the grand final.

It was disappointing not to defend our title as I could tell by the looks on the players faces after the loss to Shoalhaven. But I would like to thank the players for their commitment through out the year. As I have said to the boys they are a special group and have no doubt they will be again be successful in the future.

In closing, as many of you are aware, I am stepping down as first grade coach as I have other commitments to fulfill. I would like to thank everyone involved over the last three years, as being first grade coach of this great club has been an honor and very enjoyable. Most of all I would like to thank the players who have shown me great commitment and respect which is something I will never forget.

Yours in Rugby Brendon Schoupp First Grade Coach

Second Grade Report

Another great year for the Shamrock Rugby Club. Some bright new talent came through the club this year which really impressed me.

We had a great start to the season with some great wins, although win didn't finish as good as we started I think a lot of positives came out of the year and we will be better for it next season. To get where we came this season in a very competitive competition was a credit to everyone involved with 2nd grade this year.

A big thanks to all the coaches and support staff for there help this year. Also to our 2^{nd} grade manager John Kampen for his help and support this year.

So to everyone involved in 2nd grade this season thanks for the big effort and a great year. Hope everyone is back to do it all again next year.

POTTZ Second Grade Coach

Third Grade Report

Third grade had another good season with encouraging signs for next year. We made it through to the final, but unfortunately, we came up one win short of a place in the decider. A big thank you to all the players who contributed to the 2008 season without whom, we could not have competed at the level that we did.

This year we had the youngest and the oldest player in the senior club playing along side each other. It's great to see the more experienced players sharing their knowledge with the up and coming players for the club and the youth reminding the older guys of years gone by.

Congratulations to Beans "Anthony Hines" for making the Australian Police Rugby side which toured New Zealand during the 2008 season.

Thanks to Joyo, Tom and Phil for all their invaluable help throughout the year and thanks to club and supporters for keeping the thirsty thirds motivated.

Yours in Beer Buster Brian Hutton Third Grade Coach

Canteen Report

The 2008 season got underway early for the Canteen and BBQ Boys this year. The club hosted the Illawarrior's against Newcastle game on the 8th March.. This was a BIG day and helped us prepare for an even BIGGER DAY on 24th May when we hosted the NSW Cockatoo's playing the Darwin Mosquitoes. Both these special days and the 10 home games for the year were very successful in raising club funds and promoting our profile in the "Rugby Community". Without the help of our many volunteers behind the counter and in front of the BBQ we would have been that much poorer. Thank you ALL.

There were many volunteers all year and Special Mention must be made to the following for their outstanding efforts during the year. They are Pauline Tresidder, Gina Crick, Bev Fraser, Megan and Andrew Cracknell, Cheryl and Terry Nutt, Helen and Terry Chesser, Pauline and Vaughn Judd, Phil Nicoll, Barry



Cavanough, Liz McAndrew and Stephen Saywell.

I also pass on a very big thank you to Lindsey and Lesley Markham for their valued and continued support over many years with the bread and rolls for the BBQ. Lindsey is retiring soon and we wish him and Lesley well in their retirement.

Goran the "Coffee Man" backed up again this season and the club is most appreciative of his donation of \$600 to club funds.

The match Day programme is a well respected tome providing information of club highlights, player roster and personal glimpses into club activities and most importantly our SPONSORS. For their contribution to the "Match Day Programme" many thanks must go to Lauren Saywell, Stephen Saywell and Scott and Larissa McKellar.

Thanks also to those members who assisted the cleanup after the vandalism of our club in July - Garth Doyle, Barry Cavanough, Stephen Saywell, Rowan Allnutt, Pauline Judd and Pauline Tresidder.

Our club once again supported the Cancer Council through the "Big Morning Tea" and the Charity Golf Day. Over \$4,000 was raised from these two events.

Go the Rocks

Marilyn Saywell Canteen Manager

Club Captain's Report

I would just like to thank all the players for the year and what we achieved on and off the field. Their effort and support made my role enjoyable. All grades making the semi finals makes us a force to be reckoned with once again in Illawarra rugby.

Thank you to all the committee members on a great job this year. Their constant organising and success is something they should be proud of.

I've enjoyed my 2 years as club captain and I would especially like to thank Pebbles for all his help because I couldn't have done it without him. I wish the future club captain all the best and my help and support will be there if needed.

Yours in Rugby Shane Geloven

Remedial Therapy Report

A very hard year from our side of the fence. We sustained more severe injuries this year, than we have in the last five seasons.

Our numbers were down with students and that also added to the workload.

Hilly was again, ever reliable and Louis Cortez & Steve Cooper put in a lot of time. These people are the reason our team continues to function, as it does.

The player's efforts, under the injury circumstances, were quite amazing. Any other club would have struggled to be competitive in one grade, let alone three.

Once again, the player's co-operation and interaction with the students enable us to continue in this fashion.

I will be taking over "Karuna College" next year and the process has already begun. We're hoping for a larger student intake and therefore improve the quality of treatment for our players.

Hope everyone enjoys the break and we look forward to another successful season next year.

J.D. Remedial Therapist



Senior Club Award Winners

Club Person of the Year VAUGHAN JUDD

Presidents Award GINA CRICK

John Higgins Award BARRY CAVANOUGH

Supporter of the Year MEGAN CRACKNELL

Wizard Player of the Year DANIEL PORRA

Highest Points Scorer AYLD OWEN

Most Promising Player DANIEL PORRA

Most Consistent Player CAMRON THOMPSON

1st Grade Best and Fairest DANIEL PORRA

Best Forward JAMES TOLHURST

Best Back CAMRON THOMPSON

2nd Grade Best and Fairest RICK LINDSLEY

Best Forward RAUL RAJAS

Best Back GLEN PORRA

3rd Grade Best and Fairest JOHN MILLEN

Best Forward CRAIG WHITE

Best Back SIMON PRITCHARD

Players Player MITCHELL ROBERTS

Games Awards 200 Grade Games ANTHONY HYNDES

PHILLIP McQUGGIN

KANE TUNER

100 Grade Games ROBERT MORRIS

Life Members

Gilmour	Roderick	Ryan	Filan Patrick	Chris Tresidder	Grahame	Robey	Bruce		
Life Subscription Members									
Cooney Peterson	Brian Frank	Filan Ryan	Sean Patrick	Filan Tresidder	Tim Grahame	Horne Wylie	Jeff Raymond		
			Supporters						
Allnutt Aylett Bailey Boyle Bradley Cavanough Cavanough Cavanough Cavanough Chapman Chapman Chapman Chessor Chessor Clements Corris Crackell Crackell Crick Crick Dalaney Davis Davis Davis	Rowan Barry Graeme Danny Brian Barry Geoff Jason Matt Tim Danielle Eon Helen Jodie Terry Lawrence Hilly Andrew Megan Gina Kevin John Ron Sandy Steve	Dawson Devries Doyle Ellicott Farrar Fraser Fulcher Geary Gleaves Gleaves Gleaves Grover Grover Harvey Hay Holt Horrell Hyndes Jay Johnston Johnston Johnston Jones Jones	Phill Tertius Garth Tom Andrew Bev Dedra Phillip Darren Deborah Gregory Hine Scott Thomas Chris Stacey Kevin Barry Bob Larissa Andrew Barry Pat Barry Pat Barry	Joy Judd Judd Kampton Keogh Lakeman Luney Marning McAndrew McCaffy MaCaffy McConnell McKellar McKune Meehan Melder Murphy Neave Nichol Nutt Nutt Patterson Patterson Pilkington	Sue Pauline Vaughan John Donna Christie Scott Graham Liz Peter Kevin Michelle Mark Scott Craig Danny Mike Peter Phil Phil Cheryl Terry Kyile Mark James	Potter Raduva Raduva Ridgeway Ridgeway Rodwell Rodwell Rowling Saywell Schoupp Schoupp Schoupp Schoupp Schoupp Stalker Stalker Stein Tarasenko Tarasenko Thickness Thompson Tresidder Tyrpenou	Alan Judy Luke Shelley Paul Michelle Tim Trevor Marilyn Steven Brendon Michelle Ryan Steve Ray David Jarrard Andrew Robin Wally Victor Richard Pauline William Tom		
Davis	Tony	Joy	Marc	Potter	Adam	Wylie	David		

Shamrock Players Milestones

400 Grade Games Club

Wylie Raymond 431

300 Grade Games Club

Joy Marc	379	Filan Sean	311
Geary Phillip	315	Aylett Richard	304
Wylie Dave	315	Chinn Bryson	302
Cracknell Andrew	312	Tresidder Graeme	300

200 Grade Games Club

Dokter John	287	Stone Mark	254	McQuiggin Phillip	218
Schoupp Brendon	275	Lynch Daniel	250	Horrell Barry	216
Horne Jeff	272	. Lunney Scott	242	Owens Dale	214
Cooney Brian	269	Love Kieren	241	Turner Kaine	213
Murphy Peter	266	Ferguson Bruce	240	Beattie Ross	210
Mercer Rod	263	Duffy Laurie	238	Stone Stephen	210
Potter Adam	263	Reid Chrs	228	Smith Kieran	208
McKellar Scott	261	Hyndes Anthony	223	Harriman Ian	202
Hutton Glenn	259	Pilcher Peter	223	Crewe Tony	201
Gilmour Rod	257	Woodford Joshua	222		

100 Grade Games Club

Davis Ron	192	Saywell Nathan	148	Smith Mick (1970's)	116
Osadczuk George	185	Jones Ian	143	Harvey Philip	114
Doyle Chris	175	Nutt Brian	143	Mayor Dave	114
Whitehead Jordan	174	Large Adam	142	Crick Kevin	111
Jason Bottin	173	Baulch Steven	138	Corbett Peter	109
Blanch William	172	Aylett David	136	Craig Peter	108
Filan Chris	172	Roodenrys Matthew	133	George William	107
Davis Anthony	170	Nutt Anthony	132	Morris Robert	107
Hutton Brian	167	Cutafani Mark	129	Cleghorn Chris	106
Paterson Mark	167	Biondick Mark	128	Melrose Rowan	106
Barnett Jeremy	161	Harper Andrew	127	Ronald Dave	106
Whittacker Cliff	161	Hopinson Dean	127	Grindley Jason	105
Westwood Ian	158	Dandridge Mark	126	Kersten Frank	104
Nutt Terry	156	Magee Gerard	125	Lowe Barry	104
Filan Tim	154	Archer Tony	124	Pickthall Jeff	104
McCormack Paul	153	Kersten Harry	124	Hammersley Mitch	102
Aylett Barry	150	Meijer Robbie	124	Thickness Victor	102
Hutton Phillip	150	Nicholls Rick	122	Mounter Paul	101
Rostirolla Adam	150	Luck Shayne	121	Bradshaw Chris	100
Gamble Col	149	McConnell Mark	121	Griffiths Ryan	100
Pymont Garry	149	Charlesworth Jeffrey	120	Ryan Greg	100
Judd Vaughan	148	Roodenrys Stuart	119	Sargeson John	100

IDRU Club Awards

Club Championship

	1986	1993	1994	1995	5 2001 2004 2007		2007	
		Premiers				Minor Pre	emiers	
1st Grade	1979 1994	1980 1996	1992 2007	1993	1986 1996	1993 2004	1994 2007	1995
2nd Grade	1972 1997 2007	1986 1998	1994 2000	1995 2001	1978 2001			1998
3rd Grade	1978	1994	1995	2002	1978	1995	2002	
4th Grade	1983							
Under 19's	2000	2001	2005		2005			
Under 18's	1981	2006	2007	2008	1981	2006	2008	
Under 17's	1992	1999	2002		1992	1999		
Under 16's	2006				1983	1986		
Under 15's	1997				1997			
Under 14's	2007	2008			2008			
Under 13's					1999			
Under 12's	2006				2006			
Under 11's	2006	2008			1999	2001	2008	
Under 10's	2004							

2008 Senior Club Season

1st grade							ade		
Round	Played	For	Against	W/D/L	Played	For	Against	W/D/L	Played
A (H)	Bye				Vincentia	35	5	W	Wollondilly
B (H)	Bye				University	46	12	W	University
С	Bye Tech				Bye Tech				Bye Tech
1 (H)	Waratahs	27	12	W	Waratahs	43	10	W	Waratahs
2 (A)	Kiama	42	24	W	Kiama	45	5	W	Kiama
3 (H)	Avondale	20	20	d	Avondale	12	22	1	Avondale
4 (A)	Camden	60	11	W	Camden	20	0	W	Camden
5 (H)	Bowral	31	10		Bowral		Forfiet	W	Bundanoon
6 (H)	Vikings	47	17	W	Vikings	19	10	W	Vikings
7	Bye				Bye				Bye
D (H)	Bye				Camden	31	7	W	Camden
8 (H)	Shoalhaven	21	20	W	Shoalhaven	24	14	W	Shoalhaven
9 (A)	Vikings Tech	25	28	I	Vikings Tech	53	7	W	Vikings Tech
10 (A)	Waratahs	12	27	I	Waratahs	24	7	W	Waratahs
11 (H)	Kiama	28	8	W	Kiama	41	7	W	Kiama
12 (A)	Avondale	9	27	I	Engadine	7	38	1	Engadine
13 (H)	Camden	48	12	W	Bye				Bye
E (A)	Bye				Avondale	14	26	1	Avondale
14 (A)	Bowral	10	26	1	Bowral	48	5	W	Bundanoon
15 (H)	University	24	20	W	Engadine	0	15	1	Engadine
16 (A)	Bye				Vincentia	22	12	W	Wollondilly
17 (A)	Shoalhaven	22	15	W	Shoalhaven	12	17	1	Shoalhaven
18 (A)	University	28	18	W	University	19	24	I	University
Semi Final	Shoalhaven	24	15	w	Engadine	18	19	1	Avondale
Semi Final	Avondale	24	18	I	Shoalhaven	31	23	1	Wollondilly
Final	Shoalhaven	33	22	I					Avondale

Trys	Conversions	Penalties	Field Goals	Total Points	Games 2007	1st Grade	2nd Grade	3rd Grade	Games 2007	l otal Games
------	-------------	-----------	-------------	--------------	------------	-----------	-----------	-----------	------------	--------------

ARBER	Trent	1			5
ARNOLD	Michael	3			15
BOWEN	Matt	1			5
CAMPBELL	Luke				0
CAMPBELL	Peter	8	1		42
CARLON	Steve	8			40
CASSAR	Nathan	14			70
Chapman-Politis	Riely	2			10
CLARKE	Paul	2			10
CLOISSOLD	Samuel	1			5
CURTIN	Ben				0
DEMOS	Chris	5	6	1	40
DENING	Steve	1			5
DE VRIES	Dwayne	7			35
FENUKITAU	Apolosio				0
FOLEY	Daniel	1			5
FROST	Steven				0
GELOVEN	Shane	2			10
HAMILL	Chris	1			5
HARRISION	Dane	3			15
HARVEY	Phillip				0
HURLEY	David				0
HYNDES	Anthony	7			35
JEFFREY	Matthew	1			5
JOHNSTON	Jarrard	6	1		32
KINNINMENT	Jesse	10			50
LARGE	Adam				0
LIDDELL	Brett	2			10
LINDSLEY	Rick	1			5
LONG	Shamus				0
LOWE	Ben	1			5
LOWE	Nathan	2			10
McFARLAND	Craig				0
McQuiggan	Philip				0
MILLEN	John	5	13	1	54
MORRIS	Robert	10	25		100
NOLAN	Daniel	4			20
NOLAN	Tim	3			15
OWEN	Alyd	4	49	13	157
PIGRAM	James	4			20
PIGRAM	Rick	3	17	3	58
PORRA	Daniel				0
PORRA	Glen	16	15		110

19	0	3	16	24	43
24	0	13	11	0	24
18	18	0	0	54	72
17	0	0	17	0	17
20	0	18	2	47	67
25	1	22	2	29	54
23	8	15	0	25	48
16	1	13	2	7	23
17	0	15	2	43	60
24	0	4	20	13	37
8	1	3	4	0	8
21	0	4	17	30	51
21	1	14	6	32	53
15	15	0	0	17	32
7	6	0	1	62	69
22	19	2	1	68	90
23	0	8	15	33	56
21	0	8	13	53	74
8	0	0	8	3	11
13	0	0	13	0	13
11	0	4	7	103	114
2	0	1	1	0	2
26	4	4	18	197	223
8	5	2	1	76	84
19	0	6	13	0	19
23	1	20	2	18	41
1	0	0	1	142	142
3	0	0	3	49	49
29	7	17	5	8	37
3	0	3	0	21	21
18	18	0	0	37	55
19	0	1	18	0	19
5	5	0	0	36	41
19	0	17	2	199	218
29	5	12	12	0	29
22	2	20	0	85	107
11	0	0	11	16	27
10	4	4	2	67	77
19	17	2	0	13	32
22	0	0	22	0	22
26	0	8	18	11	37
	17	0	0	17	34
17					

POTTER	Adam	1			5	3	0	0	3	260	263
PRITCHARD	Simon	3			15	25	0	7	18	9	34
REYNOLDS	Nathan	5			25	26	0	4	22	12	38
REYNOLDS	Nicolas				0	17	0	1	16	0	17
ROBERTS	Dean	2			10	23	0	11	12	0	23
ROBERTS	Mitchell	2			10	20	0	7	13	0	20
ROJAS	Raul	2			10	27	9	17	1	11	38
ROODENRYS	Stuart				0	1	0	0	1	119	119
ROWLING	Peter	13			65	14	14	0	0	49	63
RYAN	Jason				0	2	0	0	2	65	65
SARTAN	Todd	4			20	24	2	21	1	21	45
SEARLE	Daniel	3			15	23	13	7	3	48	71
SHIPTON	Giles	7			35	13	0	2	11	0	13
SHIPTON	Robert	2			10	16	0	0	16	0	16
SMITH	David				0	17	0	0	17	0	17
SMITH	Johnathan	2			10	19	1	17	1	0	19
STONE	Mark				0	12	12	0	0	242	254
STORM	Tristram	7			35	21	18	3	0	41	62
SUTHERLAND	Todd				0	9	0	0	9	7	16
TALBOT	Matthew	1			5	20	4	16	0	49	69
TARASENHO	Mark	5			25	14	12	2	0	75	89
TARASENHO	Scott	3	6	2	33	17	14	3	0	29	46
TAUFA	Mathew				0	1	0	0	1	3	3
TERRY	Mitchell				0	1	0	0	1	40	40
THOMPSON	Camron	26			130	20	18	2	0	6	26
TIKITAU	Joseph				0	4	0	0	4	8	12
TOLHURST	James				0	16	16	0	0	56	72
TRESSIDER	Travis					2	0	0	2	61	61
TURNER	Kane	1			5	19	1	10	8	194	213
WHAANGA	Raihania	2			10	20	18	1	1	0	20
WHITE	Graig	1			5	26	0	5	21	15	41
WOODFORD	Joshua	1			5	13	13	0	0	209	222
WYLIE	Alaster					9	4	1	4	0	9
YOUNG	Robert				0	3	0	1	2	36	39